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	Children need a coherent structure of values; they need caring mentors who model those values; and they learn best when actively engaged in fun social and physical activities. The mission of The First Tee Central Coast is to provide learning facilities and educational programs that promote character development and life-enhancing values in the context of the game of golf for youth in San Luis Obispo and Santa Barbara Counties.
                        Meeting Minutes for
THE FIRST TEE CENTRAL COAST

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Regional Meetings
Tuesday July 12th SLO Noon at Upper Crust

Thursday July 14th Santa Barbara Noon at Harry’s

Attendees- SB: Butch Breeden, Mike Nelson, Joe Bush, James Benzian, Sheila Davidson, Ed Edick, Jeff Forster, Carol Frazzano-Bailey,  Steve Petersen, John Wiemann & Nina Pisani from Bartlett, Pringle & Wolf. 

Attendees- SLO: Butch Breeden, Jessani Johnson, Mike Nelson, Greg Siadal, Ken Mendonca, Nicki Anderson, Linda DeTarr, Bonnie Lauer, Eddie Murray. & earl Severo. 
        I. Financials
a. Internal Control Audit- Greg reported (SLO)- audit report is attached.  Two suggestions were implemented immediately 1) having a cash box with a lock for Jessani to keep cash & checks in before making deposits 2) Giving each coach a cash receipt book which they use for anyone that gives them cash. Other suggestions discussed- requiring 2 signatures on checks over a certain amount.  SLO board voted to require 2 signatures for checks over $10,000.00.  Bonnie made motion, Ken seconded. Other recommendation was to have someone else besides Jessani, preferably Butch, collect and open the mail.  
In SB- Nina reported: Same suggestions as listed above were discussed.  SB group wants checks over $5,000.00 to have 2 signatures.  Other suggestions included all check signers to receive bank & credit card statements, cancelled checks to be sent to Greg.  John Wiemann suggested we have a task force that will come up with a resolution to these suggestions & propose at the next board meeting.  It was agreed that the audit committee would be this task force (Butch. Greg, Joe & Greg). It was emphasized by Nina that aside from these suggestions we are doing very well.   
       II. Fundraising: 
a. Board Tracking Sheet- MIke reported (attached) we are doing well, numbers are up from last year. Keep up the good work.
b. Fundraising Module  - we skipped this due to heavy agenda.  

c. Kurt Schuette – Butch reported.  We have partnered with Kurt for fundraising.  We have a contract with him (Butch passed out copies) that states we will pay him $12,000 and he guarantees to raise $50,000 in return. We will give reports on how this is going at each board meeting. 
       III. Reports:
a. Strategic Plan (Attached)- 

Butch & Jessani reported- currently on track for fundraising, programming and participation numbers. 
b. Monarch Dunes Tournament- Mike reported.  Tourney was a huge success with net profit of $38,000.  We have signed a contract with Monarch Dunes for the next 2 years, dates are 4/29/17 & 4/28/18. 

c. No Show Tournament- Butch reported. We exceeded our goal and raised over $16,000. 

d. Closed Rabobank Account- Butch reported- Account has been closed & money transferred to American Riviera bank account. 

e. Chapter Renewal- Butch & Mike reported.  Butch & Mike met with the TFT Regional Director, Hugh Smith, to discuss the process for renewal.  Our 15 year contract is up for renewal in October, 2017.  We have a clear idea of what needs to be done & plan to complete the process in early 2017.  

f. Mike reported that on July 7 the Executive Board Met in SB to discuss several important topics including developing a succession plan, board policies, Founders Club, License renewal, nominating committee & our by-laws.  

        IV. Consent Agenda:
a. Meeting Minutes from meetings 3/12/16.(Attached)   

b. Financials – 2 Attachments.

c. ZONE Board requirements- Board Policies we approved last year. (All Attached)

I. Chapter Gift Acceptance Policy

II. Chapter Social Media Guidelines

III. Conflict of Interest

IV. Risk Management Policy

d. Board ZONE Certificates Form

In SLO Eddie made a motion to accept the Consent Agenda Items,   Earl seconded, motion passed.  IN SB john Wiemann made same motion, Sheila seconded, motion passed. 
   V. Action Items:
       a. 990- Butch reported.  The 2015 990 was sent out to all board members & is attached.  It is ready to submit.  In SLO Greg made a motion to submit the 990 as presented, Bonnie seconded, motion passed.  IN SB Sheila made the same motion, Steve seconded, motion passed. 
      b. Frequency of Board Meetings – Mike reported.  Discussion about possibly reducing the number of meetings to 4 per year.  This meets The First Tee’s requirements.  
      VI.  New Business:

a. Founders Club: We have approximately 90 names of past Board Members & would like to create a Founders Club to keep these people engaged in what we are doing & give them recognition. Ed Murray has volunteered to head this up.  

b. Nominating Committee: Ken Mendonca will be in charge of this committee.  He will form a committee & structure for a vetting process, term limits etc.  TFT has best practices & suggestions from other chapters that will be helpful.  

c. By-Laws: The new by-laws will reflect the changes for number of board meetings, term limits etc and will be presented for discussion at the next Board Meeting & voted on at our year end meeting in November. 
d. Board Assessment (attached)-  Board members were asked to complete this form as well as a Board Biography Form that is required by TFT,  and return to Butch. 
e. New Prospective Board Member- Greg Franz has been President of SM Boys & Girls Club for 10 years.  Butch & Mike met with him and feel he would be a great addition to our board.  He has extensive fundraising knowledge & comes highly recommended.  He is out of town but plans to attend the next meeting.  In SLO Greg made a motion to conditionally vote him on to the board, pending his acceptance.  Earl seconded the motion, motion passed.  IN SB Joe made the same motion, John seconded, motion passed.  
       VII.  Next Meetings of Board of Directors:
       September 13th SLO at noon

       September 15th Santa Barbara at noon



